THE QUINTANA FAMILY MISSIONARIES IN ARIZONA

Oct-Nov-Dec 2020

Luther A. Quintana P.O. Box 464 Vernon, Az 85940 Ph 928-532-8207

Dear Pastor & Friends

Hello from the White Mountains of Arizona. This has been a year to remember. But through it all, the hardships, sickness, difficulties GOD IS STILL GOOD. And as Christians we know God is in control and we know He holds all our tomorrows.

<u>Update</u>: As you know I was schedule for major back surgery.... Pending on a negative covid test. The neurosurgeon decided to go ahead and do a test toward the end of September and Praise the Lord we finally got a negative... within just a few days they fitted me in for my back surgery. I know it was Gods people praying that got me through the next few weeks, of recovery. I can say the surgery was successful and I am doing great. I have had to make some adjustments in doing some things. Thank you for all your prayers.

Ministry: Our church attendance has drop down a lot. We have kept in close contact with each of our people & our families. We still meet for a one hour service on Sunday & also continue to do our face book live for the ones watching. We are hoping by Jan/Feb we can start back with our Wed night services. Many of our church people have gotten Covid. Some have recovered fast, but others, it has been a struggle for them. One of our dear elderly lady's went to be with Jesus in December. She lived in assisted living home, she had not been allowed to be out in public or to attend church, but some how she got the virus & never made it. In our small church we lost two of our dear saints. Praying that our people return to church soon, they need to be in church & have the fellowship of Gods people.

Our nation is so divided with all of the event that has been going on. Each community to each state through out America is in need of Gods help and His saving grace. People are in distress, with so much uncertainty around them. We are so close to the return of our Lord. We are at the midnight hour of His returning.

We do want to say thank you for all your prayers for us and our family. We appreciate all your kindness & for the many cards I received during my surgery/recovery. Also thank you for the Christmas cards received too. We thank you for your support for the ministry here in Arizona. Thank you for your faithfulness. May God bless each of you.

Yours in Christ, Luther, Sandy Quintana

